Board Highlights

Matt Nehring-Pres, David Reschke-Vice Pres, Orlando DeHerrera-Sec, Gary Wilkinson-Treas, Kurt Holland-Asst Sec/Treas

Meeting of May 10. 2018

Employment. The Board approved the resignations of Brandi Barbosa as District ELL Co-Coordinator,
Elizabeth Haga as 3" Grade Teacher, and Angela Montoya as Marsh Teacher. The Board approved the
transfer of Heather Smith from BME Para to BME 3" Grade Teacher. The Board approved Cheryl Bishop
as the High School Art Teacher, Jocelyn Boyd as BME 5" Grade Teacher and Kayla Hensley as 6" Grade
Science Teacher. The Board approved Shanalle Archuleta as a classified guest employee for Food Service.

Items from the Audience. High School students gave a presentation about the Skills USA organization.
They are excited about the success they had in their first year competing, qualifying for the state level and David
Miller qualified for the National level of competition in Electrical Construction Wiring.

Superintendent Report. Mr. Webb showed a sample of the plastic that can be applied to windows to slow
an intruder trying to enter the building. Teaching and Learning Conditions in Colorado (TLCC) survey
results are available.

Discussion: Dirk Oden gave his final report on the new Math curriculum, Big Ideas. Details about the
Math Curriculum are now available on the District Website under Administrative info. Mr. Oden is looking
forward to working with the Science Team next year.

Other Action Items. The Board approved the minutes from the April 12, and May 1, 2018 meetings,
Quarterly and March financial Reports, High School Students Early Release Day on May 14", CPAC
Request of Use of a School Bus, Adopted policies JJJA-R-1 — Random Drug Testing Guidelines and JJJA-
R-1-E Random Drug Testing Guideline Definitions (Exhibit to JJJA-R-1) and Transportation Waiver
Requests. The Board denied the Teacher Request for a Leave of Absence.

Reports. Mr. Wilkinson gave a word of appreciation to the Transportation Department for the great job they
do covering all the trips with drivers especially during this busy time of year.

Next Meeting. The next regular Board of Education meeting was scheduled for Thursday, June 21, 2018 at
5:00 p.m.
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